
                City of Greensboro  Melvin Municipal 

Office Building 
300 W. Washington Street 

Greensboro, NC 27401 

Agenda 
Report 

File Number: 2021-505 

Agenda Item# I.4. 

Agenda Date:    12/21/2021. Department: Water Resources 

Meeting Type: Council Meeting Category: General Business Agenda 

 

Title: 2021 – 505 Resolution Approving a Contract in the amount of $2,600,000 with Hazen and 

Sawyer, PC for the Southeast Feeder Main Design Contract. 

 

Council Priority: Place an ‘x’ in the box. 

☐Create an Environment to Promote Economic Development Opportunities and Job Creation 

☒Maintain Infrastructure and Provide Sustainable Growth Opportunities 

☐Promote Public Safety & Reduce Crime 

☐Exceptional Customer Service and a Diverse City Government Workforce 

☐Ensure Fiscal Stewardship, Transparency, & Accountability 

 

Council District: 1 

 

Public Hearing: No 

Advertising Date/By: N/A 

Contact 1 and Phone: Michael Borchers, 336-373-2494 

Contact 2 and Phone: Virginia Spillman, 336-373-3260 

  

PURPOSE:  

The Water Resources Department is requesting approval for the Southeast (Water Distribution) 

Feeder Main Design Contract.  City Council approval of Contract 2021-0450 in the amount of 

$2,600,000 is requested. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The Southeast Feeder Main Project consists of approx. 46,800LF of 24” ductile iron water main 

to improve the level of water service within southeast Greensboro. The proposed project will allow 

drinking water to flow from the Piedmont Triad Regional Water Authority interconnection or from 

the Townsend Water Treatment Plant thus providing greater redundancy within the distribution 

system and helping to promote future growth within this corridor. Water Resources will fund the 

project without the need for assessments. 

 



Hazen and Sawyer, PC is on the City of Greensboro Water Resources On-Call list for Professional 

Services.  The team Hazen and Sayer assembled for the Southeast Feed Main Design Project 

includes: Stewart Engineering Inc (32.81%), CriTek Engineering Group (8.64%), and Falcon 

Engineering (6.15%).  The overall MBE participation for the contract is 41.45% and the WBE 

participation is 6.15% of the contract amount. The total M/WBE participation as a percentage of 

the total contract amount is 47.60%. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

Funding in the amount of $2,600,000 is budgeted in the Water Resources Capital Accounts. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

503-7031-01.5410 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the Southeast Feeder Main Design Contract with 

Hazen and Sawyer, PC for $2,600,000. 

 


